[image: image1.emf]Blyton cum Laughton
Church of England Primary School

High Street, Blyton, Gainsborough, Lincolnshire, DN21 3JX. Telephone: 01427 628342
Church Road, Laughton, Gainsborough, Lincolnshire, DN21 3PP. Telephone: 01427 628348

www.blyton.lincs.sch.uk 
Headteacher: Mr Karl Duke BA(Hons), PGCE

5th January 2024
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Happy New Year! I am pleased that my first communication with you in 2024 is to share our Ofsted report. In agreement with our own evaluation, the inspection team have judged the school as ‘Good’ in all areas. 

I would like to thank every member of the school community for the part they have played over the years in helping the inspection team reach this judgement. I am privileged to work alongside an excellent team who are dedicated to improving the life chances of our children and this is reflected throughout the report. 
May I also thank you for taking the time to share such kind and helpful comments with the inspectors. A number are reflected in the report and many others were shared with us during the visit; hearing them gave us all such a boost at a very challenging time. At times, there was not a dry eye in the house. 
There are many highlights to the report. I am delighted that our ‘imaginative and well-connected’ reading-inspired curriculum received recognition alongside our promotion of reading from the first day children start school.  The quality of SEND provision is highly praised, matched by the opportunities we provide for all children. The fact that we have high expectations for our children and that they ‘rise to these expectations’ is a line I am very proud of. 
Despite the celebration of our successful visit, it is also important to reflect. As many of you will be aware, the school inspection process is under great scrutiny following the passing of headteacher, Ruth Perry.  The process causes undue pressure to all school teams and it is for this reason that our focus is always the children. Of course, it is sensible to have an eye on inspection expectations, but we will now box the word ‘Ofsted’ up and store it away for a few years while we continue to move the school forward and provide the best possible education for your children.  
I hope you enjoy reading the report. If you have any questions or comments relating to it, please do get in touch. 

Kind regards 

Mr Duke 

Headteacher
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